
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

30 June 2009 
 
 
To: The Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Health and Quality of Life   
 
 

Private Notice Question 
 
    I have to  inform  you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition, 
Mr Paul Raymond Bérenger, G.C.S.K., MP, has  given  notice  of  the 
following Private Notice Question which he proposes to put to Dr the 
Honourable Minister of Health and Quality at the sitting to be held today, 
Tuesday 30 June 2009 at 11.30 a.m. 
 

To ask Dr the Honourable Minister of Health and Quality of Life – 
 
Whether, in regard to the swine influenza (A(H1N1)), he will state - 
 

(a) if a first case has been confirmed in Mauritius; 

(b) the testing facilities available locally; 

(c) the screening done of incoming passengers onboard planes and 
at disembarkment; 

(d) if Government has ordered vaccines which have recently started 
being produced; 

(e) the special arrangements made vis-à vis the high-risk countries; 
and 

(f) the measures Government proposes to take for those  
proceeding on the forthcoming Hajj pilgrimage? 

 

 

 
 
 
 

       R. R. Dowlutta 
      Clerk of the National Assembly 

 
 



 
 


